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INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:	May 14, 2013

TO:	Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	Diamond Grinding along E. Layton Ave. – Howell to I-794

POLICY

Informational Report

BACKGROUND
The segment of East Layton Ave. from S. Howell Ave. to I-794 was used by the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) as a detour route during construction of the I-94 north-south project and is currently being used as an alternative detour route for the I-43 bridge replacement project. As a result of this, the deterioration rate has accelerated requiring intermediate action prior to its scheduled resurfacing. A permanent improvement of this segment of roadway is scheduled for 2015 at the earliest in the current system plan.  

The department approached WisDOT asking for consideration of a mitigation project to address the necessary repairs until such time that a permanent fix can take place.  In reviewing the alternatives, WisDOT has tentatively agreed to fund a diamond grinding of the concrete pavement within the travel lanes of E. Layton Ave. from S. Howell Ave. to I-794, just west of S. Pennsylvania Ave. This is a similar project undertaken by WisDOT along College Ave. The construction costs would be paid by the state at 100% with a not to exceed amount of $300,000.  A mitigation agreement is being drafted and the department anticipates a fund transfer in the July cycle.

The diamond grinding project will require the creation of a set of plans and estimates following the process necessary for a state let project.  The county is responsible for providing these documents. We estimate that the county’s design costs to prepare the documents will be approximately $30,000.  In order to meet the tight time frame associated with a state let project, for construction this fall, the department plans to move ahead with the design documents utilizing the Operating budget.  The intent is to request a fund transfer for the costs associated with the capital project in the July cycle. The County’s design costs would come from excess funds related to projects that are currently being closed out.

RECOMMENDATION

This report is informational.

Prepared by:  Clark A. Wantoch, Director of Highway Operations
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